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SUBJECT:  The Status of AIDS Prevention, Intervention and Care in King County.
SUMMARY:  Today, the Law, Justice, and Human Services Committee will receive a briefing on the status of AIDS in King County.  The panel today will brief the committee on the nature and trends of this disease, what programs and services are available in King County, and members and the public will have an opportunity to see an excerpt from the film “A Closer Walk.”
Background.  Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome (AIDS) is a late stage of Human Immunodeficiency Virus (HIV) infection. By the time a diagnosis of AIDS is made, HIV will already have seriously damaged the body's immune system. Often, a person with an AIDS diagnosis will already have had a life-threatening infection or cancer.
Before the use of effective treatment, it commonly took 10 years or more from the time of initial HIV infection to a diagnosis of AIDS; and, on average, it would take another two to four years before death. However, new treatments are radically slowing the destruction of the immune system caused by HIV and lengthening life expectancy. Some people with HIV infection may never develop AIDS.

HIV is transmitted when infected blood, body fluids, or breast milk enter another person's body. This most often occurs during unprotected sex or during injection drug use (when needles or other drug paraphernalia (cottons or cookers) are shared). Anyone who is infected with HIV can transmit it, whether or not they appear sick, have an AIDS diagnosis, or are taking effective treatment for their infection. Infected women who become pregnant can transmit HIV to their newborns and are much more likely to do so if they are not treated effectively.

Anyone can become infected with HIV. In the United States, men who have sex with other men and people who use needles to inject illicit drugs are at the highest risk of HIV infection. Female partners of injection drug users and bisexual men account for a growing number of reported AIDS cases in the United States. About 750,000 persons are believed to be infected with HIV in the United States, including approximately 6,000-9,000 people in King County, Washington.
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